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STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:  

Proposed Motion 2012-0369 would accept the executive’s response to a proviso
 in the 2012 Budget Ordinance restricting $150,000 of appropriation authority pending the county executive's transmittal of a report and motion related to expenditures by the vehicle vessel licensing section for new processing equipment to be used for check processing and license renewals.
SUMMARY:

Last year, Council issued a proviso related to RALS’ proposal to purchase new check processing equipment for the Licensing Section. In its proviso response in August, RALS noted that it had not been able to complete the work because the Washington State Department of Licensing (DOL) is in the process of developing new regulations that could affect the type of equipment RALS would need. 

To resolve this issue, the motion that would accept RALS’ proviso response, Proposed Motion 2012-0369, would lower the original $150,000 expenditure restriction to $128,232 (to net out funds RALS spent during 2012 to replace a broken check scanner/endorser). 

ANALYSIS:
Proposed Motion 2012-0369 would satisfy the proviso requirement. It would add a limited expenditure restriction as a new guidance statement to reflect current conditions.  Specifically, the legislation proposes to add a non-binding expenditure restriction as follows:

"…the $150,000 restriction is hereby reduced to $128,232 pending the county executive's transmittal of an updated report and motion related to expenditures by the vehicle vessel licensing section for new processing equipment to be used for check processing and license renewals." 

This Executive-proposed limitation affirms RALS approach to purchase equipment consistent with state requirements.  If RALS is able to proceed with this project, it intends to do so under the guidance offered in Proposed Motion 2012-0369.

Additionally, if RALS is unable to proceed with the project before the end of the year, it would seek new funding authority for 2013 through the supplemental appropriation process once it has received guidance from DOL and has developed a new plan.

There would be no impact on the 2013 budget. 

REASONABLENESS:

Proposed Motion 2012-0369 satisfies the proviso requirement and adds a limited expenditure restriction as a new guidance statement to reflect current conditions, while avoiding any impact on the 2013 budget.  

INVITED:
Dan Pike, Director Designee, Records and Licensing Services Division

Yiling Wong, Budget Analyst, PSB

ATTACHMENTS:
None
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